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7 July 2022 
 
 
Dear Parent / Carer  
  
RE: School Sports Day – Tuesday 19 July 2022  
  
I am writing to confirm the arrangements for this year’s School Sports Day.   
  
All students should arrive to school in full PE kit. They will then stay in PE kit for the duration of the 
day.  Students should also bring a bottle of water.  Sun cream and a hat is also advised if the 
weather is warm.   
  
Please note all students should arrive to school at their normal start time.   
  
Periods 1, 2 and 3 will run as normal, however students that have been selected for field events will 
come out of their lessons to compete.  
  
Students will then have lunch from 12:30pm until 1:25pm.   
  
Food will be served in the canteen between 12:30 – 12:55pm for Years 7 and 9. Years 8 and 10 will 
be served between 12:55pm – 1:25pm.   
  
All students and staff will be off timetable from 1:30pm for the track events. School will then finish at 
the usual time of 3:15pm.    
  
Unfortunately, spectators will be unable to attend due to the ongoing building works.   However, 
photos and results of the day will be posted on the PE Instagram account, which is acspedept_link   
 

 
Yours sincerely  

  
 
  
Mr Gatenby  
Subject Leader PE  
m.gatenby@astleycooper.herts.sch.uk 
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